
October 2024 Zimbabwe and Botswana Newletter 
 

Greetings In The Wonderful Name of Jesus Christ 
 
Below is Bro. and Sis. Sheppard’s October 2024 Newletter 
 
WHAT A MONTH WE HAVE HAD!! 
 
On October 6, 2024 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at Hillside Pentecostal Church with 
Pastor Paul, First Lady Marivie Villanueva in Mmopane, Botswana.  They had a Guest Speaker 
and the Spirit of God moved wonderfully.  Many people were Blessed. 
 
On October 7, 2024 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Home Fellowship with Pastor Paul, First Lady 
Marivie Villanueva at the Chief of Mmpane at one of his Kgotia locations. What a Mighty Move 
of God we had.  It was absolutely Wonderful. 

 
 
 
On October 8, 2024 we had Home Fellowship with Sis. Sharon and her family. 

 
 
 
On October 9, 2024 we had Home Fellowship at Bro. Gabriel’s house.  His Mother and Brother 
decided to attend and loved it.  There was a Powerful Move of God during this service.  They 
Loved it so much that they were in Church attendance on Sunday on October 13. 



 
 
 
On Sunday October 13, 2024 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at Hillside Pentecostal Church 
in Mmopane, Botswana with Pastor Paul and First Lady Marivie Villanueva.   
Bro. Sheppard Preached on “You Must Be Redeemed By The Blood of Jesus Christ” 1 Peter 
1:18,19.  He Then, Started teaching on What True Repentance is, and how it should affect your 
life.  He used Philippians 2:13; 1 Corinthians 12:28. It was more of Teaching then Preaching 
which was so needful at this time, for there were some Saints who had questions. 
The results were found immediately, as 3 People were Baptized in the Wonderful Name of Jesus 
Christ and Two of them received the Gift of The Holy Ghost. 
 

 
 
On October 20, 2024 Bro. and Sis. Sheppard had Service at Hillside Pentecostal Church with 
Pastor Paul and First Lady Marivie Villanueva.  They had another Guest Speaker that was 
scheduled.  Due to the Independence Holiday, the church was low in numbers. 
 
WOW! What a Crazy Month it has been. 
 
We Finally returned back to Bulawayo, Zimbabwe on October 24, 2024 just to pack in time for 
The KweKwe National Conference in KweKwe, Zimbabwe from Friday October 25 – 27. 
There was Awesome Preaching from Senior Missionary Michael Long, Guest Speaker Rev. 
Michael Anderson and First Lady Sharon Anderson. 
Sis. Lisa Long, and Sis. Sharon Anderson taught the ladies. 



Sis. Sheppard Treached on “What Do You Have” using 1 Kings 17:8-16 and 2 Kings 4:1,2 which 
confirmed the Preaching of Guest Speaker Bro. Anderson that night.  He actually used the same 
scriptures.  It was POWERFUL. 

 
 

 
 
 
What an Awesome Time we had.  All ladies were in the Alter Praying.  We didn’t get very many 
pictures of the alter time, as we were all very busy praying with the ladies.  There was also 8 
Bibles that were given out during the evening Service. 
 
Now to get ready for THE ALL AFRICA LEADERS CONFERENCE 2024 in Johannesburg, South 
Africa.  Packing on October 28, 2024 and flying out on October 29.  Returning on November 2, 
2024.  What a Month we have had.  Now, back to the Bible College to Teach and give Tests 
within 2 weeks.  More on this in the November Report. 
 
 


